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Present:	Fred Farley     Jody Price			Absent:	John Phifer    
		Pam Van Hook
		Toby Benge


Others Absent: 	 Andy Emmert, Utilities and Street Superintendent, Building Commissioner
			 Murry Dixon, Code Enforcement Officer
			 Robyn Cook, Clerk-Treasurer

Mr. Emmert was on vacation and Mrs. Cook was at a training conference.
			 

Minutes:	May 23, 2017:  regular meeting, approved
		May 25, 2017:  special meeting, approved


REPORTS
None

OLD BUSINESS

Water Grant Project.  Mr. Farley reported to those who had not heard yet that Town will not need to raise the water rates to fund the balance of the project.  The State Revolving Fund announced that they would fund the entire amount of the project not covered by the grant. 

Atlanta Express and Town Wide Yard Sales.  Mr. Farley reminded everyone that the Hamilton North Chamber of Commerce will be having their Atlanta Express Festival this Saturday from 3 p.m. to 9 p.m.
He also reminded everyone that the Town Wide Yard sales are Saturday.

NEW BUSINESS

Flowers on Main Street.   Mr. Farley reported that one of the coaches from Orange Baseball along with some of his team members, planted the flowers in the pots on Main Street. He spoke to the council about having part-time employee Jeff Purkey add this to his duties.  
Mrs. Price made the motion to have Mr. Purkey handle this if Mr. Emmert is ok with it.  Mr. Benge seconded and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.  
	AYE:  Mr. Farley, Mr. Benge, Mrs. Price, Mrs. Van Hook
The council will discuss this with Mr. Emmert.

Hamilton County Commissioner Mark Heirbrandt attended the meeting.  He informed the Council that he was able to get the Hoosier Heritage Port Authority to waive their application fees for the bore under the railroad tracks on County Line as part of the water grant project.

There was much discussion regarding the issue of the train tracks being removed for a trail.  Mr. Heirbrandt explained that the HHPA has put out a request for proposals for a track operator and expects that several proposals will come in.  This does not mean that the tracks will remain but it is an option to be considered.  There was much general discussion regarding this.  

Mr. Heirbrandt also discussed all the activities that Koteewi Park in Cicero now offers. 

In addition, he updated everyone on the 276th Street expansion project.  He said there will be a public hearing coming up for Phase I which will discuss this becoming a major thoroughfare from Highway 19 to US 31.
He added that 236th Street from Deming to Tollgate will be widened with bike lanes.  In addition, the County is working with INDOT to put in an interchange at US 31 and 236th Street.   

With no further business to discuss the claims were signed and the meeting adjourned.

_______________________
Fred Farley, Council President



ATTEST:  _____________________
	       Robyn Cook, IAMC, CMC
	       Clerk-Treasurer
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